BOARD OF ASSESSORS
MEETING MINUTES

February 26, 2020

Meeting was called to order at 4:20 p.m.
Attendance: John Shiavone, Holly J Merry and Thomas Millias

Motion made by Tom Millias to accept the minutes of the January 29, 2020 meeting, John Shiavone
second. Allin favor.

Motion made by Holly Merry to approve two Veteran and one Senior exemption. Second by John
Shiavone, all in favor.

The Board of Assessors will be scheduling a meeting to finalize the River St Solar PILOT.
The Board reviewed the 3 ABC forms that were submitted.

With a motion made by Tom Millias, second by John Shiavone, the Board voted to abate the
uncollectible Personal Property taxes that were no longer in the Assessors database. (years 2006-2009).
John Shiavone would like to discuss this subject further at another meeting. Tom Millias suggested
posting the uncollectible Personal Property taxes on the Town’s website if possible.

The Board was notified to complete the State Ethics training if needed. A copy of the certificate should
be given to the Town Clerk.

Holly discussed the new methodology for valuing the Personal Property Class 504 (Utility Companies).
There will be an additional charge from PK Valuation for $1500. This is mandated by the Division of
Local Services (DOR) for FY21 and forward. Holly will notify the Finance Committee of the change to the
budget line item for outside services.

There being no further business, the Board of Assessors adjourned at 5:18 p.m. The next scheduled
meeting will be Wednesday, March 11, 2020.




